Alliance on Aging and Vision Loss
Board Meeting Minutes for November 3, 2024
President Doug Powell called the meeting to order at 8:01 PM EST.  All board members were present, and there were approximately 22 people in attendance.

Sharon Strzalkowski and Sandy Troiano moved and seconded adoption of the agenda, and the motion passed.

Sandy and Kathy Gerhardt moved and seconded approval of the October minutes, and the motion passed.

Treasurer Kathy Gerhardt reported on the dissolution of the Oregon affiliate of AAVL, which did not have enough members to sustain itself.  Half of its money will go to AAVL and the rest to the ACB of Oregon.  Our final balance was $13,367.75.  Anisio Correia and Lary Johnson moved that we file this report for audit, and the motion passed.

President Doug Powell reported that there has been no update regarding the national strategic framework on aging.  Similarly, nothing is yet happening with the revision of the Older Americans Act, and expectations are that no discussion will take place until the next Congress.

Doug requested of the board authorization to give three $50 prizes as gifts to renewing and new members by February 1 as a membership incentive.  Sharon Strzalkowski and Sue Staley moved to ratify this, and the motion passed.

Doug reported that the recent ACB of Virginia conference featured a session of panelists regarding service delivery for blind and low vision people who  are aging.  He also mentioned that Pam Shaw of the ACB Mental Health committee is putting together a presentation for the National Council on Aging.

Anisio Correia reported that the advocacy committee met in late October, and that they are working on a plan to solidify a strategy to help affiliates interact with their local Area Agency on Aging.  The goal would be for us to provide training to these entities regarding our needs as blind people; we could also aim to become members of the local advisory council in our area.  More information will be forthcoming in January.

Doug reported that he received a ballot from Vision Serve Alliance, and that no one from AAVL was contacted to be considered for a board position in that organization.  Larry Johnson suggested that Doug speak with ACB executive director Scott Thornhill, as he had some dealings with VSA in the past.  Deb Cook Lewis might also have some connections there.

Paul Lewis reported that we had 31 items sold via Blind Girl Designs, and were therefore able to recoup our initial outlay of $500.  He will send out a new email about Blind Girl Designs and  Terrilyn for the holiday season.  He wants to begin having monthly meetings of the fundraising committee.  He mentioned that Dawn Brush will be conducting her Pampered Chef campaign which will last until December 9.  Danette Dixon will try to coordinate a community call for this campaign on Monday, November 25 at 2 PM EST. 

Events coordinator Danette Dixon said that the Carroll Center did a presentation in October on accessible homes.  There will not be a community call in December, and perhaps the January one could focus on the Area Agency on Aging project.  Danette will begin having convention programming meetings soon, as convention coordinator Janet Dickelman is already beginning some national meetings for the summer convention.

Membership co-chair Sharon Strzalkowski surveyed members and learned that people generally want a reminder about each of our calls on the actual day when they occur.  Sandy Troiano, Danette Dixon and Sharon will provide reminders for their respective calls.  The membership committee will next consider the various promotional offers that we are receiving from blindness-related vendors and inform our membership and beyond about these incentives.     
 Our next meeting was originally scheduled for December 1, but was changed to Sunday, December 8 at 8 PM EST as a result of the holiday auction.
Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Strzalkowski

